
 
Change of Leadership 
Letter from Carl D’Souza 
 
Dear Parishioners: 
 
 I would like to announce the handover of the Presidency of Holy Cross St 
Vincent de Paul Conference to Maria (Bibi) Berger. Bibi is widely known to our 
parishioners and has been a member for many years.  Maria has accepted the 
Presidency for the next term effective Jan 01, 2025. She has also nominated our 
Treasurer - John Dawson and Secretary, Alisha D’Souza (who was previously 
the Treasurer). 
 
Congratulations to our new Team Leaders.  They have the support of all our 15 
current members to carry on the works of the Society at Holy Cross. 
 
Regards 
Carl D’Souza 

 
 

 

 

On behalf of the Holy Cross Parish community, I would like to extend our 

heartfelt gratitude for your many years of dedicated service as the 

President of the Society of St. Vincent de Paul (SSVP). Your leadership 

and commitment have made a significant impact on our community, and 

we are deeply appreciative of all you have done. As you step into 

retirement, we wish you all the best and hope that this new chapter 

brings you joy and fulfillment. Your legacy will continue to inspire us. 

 

To the new President and members of SSVP, please know that you have 

our 100% support. We look forward to working together to continue the 

important work of serving those in need. 

 

Thank you once again for your service and dedication. 

Fr. Freddie Claudio- Pastor  


